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Upcoming Events:

Health Clinic (Heart and Eye)

Next Saturday March 19th Medina Kennel Club 9am-5 pm

See Registration Form on the website. If you still need to register, please 
contact Vicki

Next CVGRC sponsored Heart (only) clinic will be at the Madison show in 
July (there is an eye clinic, but it is show sponsored)

Saturday March 26  at 1 pm    Working meeting                     
(see president’s message on page 2)                                           

Dianne Ross home 4322 Shaw Rd, Akron, OH 44333
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2022National News

2022 GRCA National – Update

                                   
                                    The website is up!

https://2022.grcanational.com


Grooming and RV spots opened February 1st


Any questions?

Don Burlett, General Chair

baikalteal13@netzero.net

cell: 1 (330) 697-7735


Message from the President

Welcome Spring (and MUD).  While we wait for the 
ground to dry out and turn green, I thought it would be 
a good time to start working of some of the manual 
activities involved in getting ready for the National (just 
5 months away).   With that in mind,  instead of having 
a business/program meeting this month we have 
planned a working meeting.  At our last meeting we 
had discussed turning the next several months into 
working meetings doing such things as organizing 
raffle baskets, stuffing welcome bags, making 
decorations,  etc.   This will start with this month's 
meeting.  We will be working on sail boats which will 
be used for table decorations for the welcome dinner.  
(see picture for idea/concept).  Our meeting will NOT 
be on the usual 4th Monday of the month, rather we 
will be meeting at 1:00 pm on Saturday, March 26th, 
at Dianne Ross' house,  4322 Shaw Rd., Akron, Ohio, 
44333.  We will be working on assembling the sails so 
if you plan on attending bring scissors, rulers, ect.  I 
know this is not everyone's thing and if you feel your 
talents/skills lay in supporting  other aspects of the 
National, don't feel bad about not attending .  The 
closer the National gets the more projects will be 
coming up and we'll be looking to everyone to bring 
their skills/talents to the table.  

                                                                                      
Keep smiling!


~Vicki

March Meeting
Saturday March 26th 1 pm.

 Dianne Ross home 4322 Shaw Rd, Akron, OH

New members

Luana Ankney (Amherst)
Thelma Kraut (Erie)
Micayla Mingus (Strongsville)

Applications:

Rex and Linda Gary (Amherst)
Sierra Barker (Fleming)
Madison & Peter Littlejohn (Akron)

https://2022.grcanational.com
mailto:baikalteal13@netzero.net
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All committee chairs..if you want something in the 
newsletter, or added to the website, please send 
dates, information, and/or premiums to 
cmercer900@mac.com

2022 CVGRC Officers CVGRC Committee Chairpersons

Donna Edwards: Sunshine, Hospitality Co-Chair

Tara Perby: Librarian, Awards, Field, Historian, Treasurer, Membership

Sue Sanvido 2022 Specialty Chair

Donna Ernst: Publicity 440-773-5052 anthemkennel@msn.com

Rhonda Hovan: Pup referral/litter listing 330-668-0044                                                        
rhondahovan@aol.com 

GR News Club Columnists   Rhonda Hovan  

Cappi Mercer Newsletter Editor 440-871-1171  cmercer900@mac.com

Website Administrators Karen Hardy knhardy1228@gmail.com  Richard 
Hardy rhardy@ulmer.com and Cappi Mercer cmercer900@mac.com

Zoom Coordinator: Richard Hardy rhardy@ulmer.com

2022 Chairs:                                                                                                                                                                     
Agility                                                                                                          
Tracking                                                                                                        
Public Education Coordinator                                                                 
GRCA/CBGRC Delegate                                                                              
Care and Concern

President
Vicki White 330-819-5568
gideongr@aol.com

Vice President
Andrene Schabel 216-374-6455
neddauntless@msn/.com

Corresponding Secretary
Kathy Koenig 216-299-4319
goldenfan61@gmail.com

Recording Secretary
Cappi Mercer 440-871-1171
cmercer900@mac.com

Treasurer
Tara Perby 440-286-5744
xroadsglds@aol.com

Board Members

Donna Edwards (22)

Karen Bodner (22)

Karen Hardy (23)

Kathy Sutliff (23)

One of my favorite puppy 
moments. The wise old girl gives 
lesson in how to lay still and 
chill out.

~Tara Perby

mailto:anthemkennel@msn.com
mailto:rhondahovan@aol.com
mailto:cmercer900@mac.com
mailto:knhardy1228@gmail.com
mailto:rhardy@ulmer.com
mailto:cmercer900@mac.com
mailto:rhardy@ulmer.com
mailto:gideongr@aol.com
mailto:goldenfan61@gmail.com
mailto:cmercer900@mac.com
mailto:xroadsglds@aol.com
mailto:cmercer900@mac.com
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Happy March Birthday!

Colleen Broomfield

Megan Macintyre


Sue Myers

Sue Sanvido (25th)

Lisa Schultz (21st)


Christine Sebrasky (27th)

Kathy Repka


If you haven’t been watching the 2022 GRCA 
National Specialty webpage you are missing a 
lot including our online raffles.  We just raffled 
off a $1000 Electric Grooming Table and a high 
speed dryer and will be holding periodic raffles 
up until the Specialty!  Don’t miss out!!  We are 
also taking donations for raffle items;  we will 
take anything NEW or any artwork!  If you are 
planning on attending the National we also need 
volunteers!  Thanks!
 
The Trophy Donation page is up on the 
website ;  please consider donating a trophy or 
to the general fund.  Any support is appreciated!
 
~Sue Sanvido

All in the family
Alle 12, standing L - nephew Bend, nephew Ryzin, great 
nephew Buzz

~Karen Phillips and Marilyn Richards
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Check out the National website under 
“Store”

https://grca.org/product-category/
2022-national-specialty-merchandise/

2022 National Merchandise

Our feature item for March is 
this lovely color block soft 
shell jacket. It comes in 
raspberry/black, red/black, 
navy/black and black/gray.  
The model is wearing a 
medium. I think it runs a 
little small.   I have most 
sizes/colors at my house for 
speedy delivery. I would be 
more than happy to let you 
try before you buy.  We can 
definitely arrange to meet up 
somewhere to make this 
happen.   Contact Kathy 
Sutliff at 330-461-2152 or 
katsdogs2@aol.com for more 
information 

mailto:katsdogs2@aol.com
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BRAGS and


NEWS


New pup, Henna, at the Perby home!

~Tara Perby

Happy 12th Birthday today to our Flashy girl. We 
celebrated yesterday with a little party with a few of her 
friends. She brings us such joy and happiness, so 
thankful for this sweet girl!!!

Happy Birthday also to her littermates, Beau-D, Allie, 
and Lacey. And a special shout out to their Mom who is 
16 1/2.

~Karen Laber

Beau-D and Alle celebrating a few day early at class for 
their 12th birthday. Thanks to Grateful Dog Bakery for the 
cake
~Karen Phillips & Christy Thomas
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and MORE


BRAGS


Happy 2nd Birthday (on 2/22/22) to Spirit 
(Cameo from 12 year old Beau-D)         
~Christy Thomas

Momma London delivered 7 babies 2/21. Welcome little ones! 

~Lisa Schultz

Bend had a good day at the GSD obedience 
trial Beginner  Novice title and 2 first place 
legs Novice B at the Saturday event.

~Karen Phillips
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Welcome Violet and Micayla!

Introducing Violet! She just turned 1 in February 
and already has a Dock Diving title! She’ll be trying 
Fast Cats this spring, and continue to work on 
some other diving titles. Her mom is new member, 
Micayla Mingus!
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Tyko and I ventured into the Open B ring yesterday for the 
first time at the GSDC of Northern Ohio. The very first time 
in the Open ring and Tyko earned a 199 1/2 and first place!! 
This tied us with Pat Rose, winner of the UB class. We had 
a run offand...Tyko won the run off for High In Trial. I'm 
super excited! Tyko and I have worked really hard on his 
heeling as at one time,, I didn't think he'd ever show in 
obedience - was I wrong! In the second trial, we had an NQ 
on the broad jump. Its not his strongest exercise yet and 
when a DB hit something in the ring right next to us, he 
went around the jump. I evened the score by forgetting the 
CD order

~Christy Thomas

Thank you to the GSDC for a very nice obedience trial at 
CABT. Bend earned his complete CD Title with 3 1st places.

~Karen Phillips
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Tori and Cortney took the breed in Tallmadge on Sunday,  then went on to win a Group 2!

~Lisa Schultz

Team Tori went on to 
another Best of Breed and 
Group 2 in Shelbyville, TN 
on March 10th
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This is Calli, who is chasing her FIRST agility 
Q. Mom now has time to focus on her after 
(non golden) Mavis got her MACH! She had a 
good run at Pinnacle this weekend, but didn’t Q.  
We will get it next time!

~Karen Groth

Minx took a weekend off from agility. She completed her BN title 
and picked up 2 RE legs at CABTC.

~Tara Perby

Bend says “Welcome 
to mud season!”

~Karen Phillips

Resting by the fire

~Rochelle Andonian
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Broomfield's Earth Angel (Terra) takes reserve and 
Best in Show at the Medina Kennel Club puppy 
match on 3/12 with her handler, Megan MacIntyre!! 

~Cheri Goggin, Colleen Broomfield, Megan 
MacIntyre

I am so blessed to still be running agility with 
Lark, at 12.5 years old. We certainly share great 
memories with our dogs.

~Tara Perby

Minx and her mini me, Henna. Now that she 
mastered the dog door to the run she won't come 
in. Fresh snow was very tempting!

~Tara Perby
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Daniel X Dancer had a nice litter 
02/18/2022


3 Boys & 2 Girls


https://www.k9data.com/
pedigree.asp?ID=865197


Dancers last litter, going out with a 
bang.


I will miss how easy it is to care for 
her puppies.


She is such a phenomenal mama!


~Colleen Broomfield

Tellen X Geni 


3/10/2022


3 Boys & 7 Girls


https://k9data.com/fivegen.asp?ID=1236153


This is Geni’s first litter!


Thanks to Christy Thomas for lending an extra pair 
of hands at the delivery 


~Cappi Mercer and Beckie Gang-Jordan

https://www.k9data.com/pedigree.asp?ID=865197
https://www.k9data.com/pedigree.asp?ID=865197
https://k9data.com/fivegen.asp?ID=1236153
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Membership application process reviewed. Tara should be 
getting applications and checks. She will notify Cappi to 
include in newsletter. For renewals, rather than ask everyone 
to fill out a form, we can ask for if anyone has changes. Cappi 
will forward a current copy of members to everyone. Please 
review your information and let Cappi know if you have any 
updates. Dues will still need to be sent to Tara. 

As of now, Vicki has plenty of volunteers for heart/eye clinic 
on March 19th at Medina Kennel Club. Volunteers will only 
have to work a half day. Let Vicki know if you have a 
preference. Next CVGRC HEART (only) clinic will be at 
Madison Shows on Saturday  7/16. (There WILL be an eye 
clinic there, but in a different building and not sponsored by 
CVGRC)

In September, at the National, the Saturday 9/3 agility trials 
will be CVGRC club sponsored (vs GRCA). We will need 
lunches for the workers. Best suggestion right now is to 
provide lunch ticket vouchers for the food trucks that will be 
there. The Sunday 9/4 agility trials are is actually part of the 
National and GRCA sponsored. 

Officers: Cappi to update website (there now is an obvious tab 
for officers and board), and will move contacts to beginning of 
newsletter.

Karen Groth asked about grooming for meeting. Micayla 
asked about doing feet and ears. Ann Lynn offered her house. 
Possibly for April meeting? Vicki will talk to Donna Edwards. 

Kathy Sutliff asked if anyone had any information about what 
is happening for obedience? If entries support it, will we have 
enough equipment for 5 rings? Need for gating. Kathy Sutliff 
will contact BaRay about gating in obedience, agility and rally 
area. Denise Thomas has been in contact. BaRay. Said they 
know nothing about gating. If no alternative, will use orange 
plastic fencing. 

Ann Lynn asked about field events at National. We will try to 
get more information.

Motion to adjourn 748

Respectfully submitted,

Cappi Mercer, Recording Secretary

CVGRC Board Meeting 2/28/2022 via Zoom

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by club 
president Vicki White.

In attendance: 

Karen Bodner                                                             
Karen Groth                                                                  
Karen Hardy                                                          
Richard Hardy                                                                  
Ann Lynn                                                             
Cappi Mercer                                                             
Micayla Mingus                                                               
Tara Perby                                                                  
Marilyn Richards                                                      
Christine Sebrasky                                                        
Kathy Sutliff                                                                
Tom Sutliff                                                                       
Vicki White

Minutes from January meeting were published in the 
February newsletter and were approved.

Treasurer’s Report: (Tara)                                              
Club account, National Specialty account, Money Market    
CD’s                                       

Vicki opened a discussion about a plan for meetings for 
the rest of the year. 

June: specialty in PA

July: Awards picnic

August: we will skip “official meeting” with National 
approaching. 

September: post national party, 

March, April, and May meetings open for ideas.              
Sue will need help with baskets.                                   
Karen will need help with decorations. 

October open

Karen Groth asked about basic golden grooming for 
meeting idea. Micayla asked about help doing feet and 
ears. Ann Lynn offered her property as a meeting spot. 
Possibly April? Vicki will talk to Donna Edwards.

Karen Groth and several new members suggested an 
Introduction to field as meeting idea.

Micayla Mingus is looking for some information about Fast 
Cats. Karen Bodner said she will be at MKC trials and can 
help.


